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Newsletter No 12       TERM 3                23 August 2018 

School Motto: With Pride We Strive 
 

BOOK WEEK ACTIVITIES 
The Book Week Dress-up Day went very well and we 
loved seeing all the students dressed up as a book 
character. We also had the privilege to see and hear 
the talented illustrator Rebecca Cool as she addressed 
the classes and helped make a mural for the school. 
Well done our library staff, Mrs Garton and Mrs 
Franklin for coordinating this. 
 

YEAR 3 ASSEMBLY 
Congratulations to the Year 3 students, staff and 
parent helpers who combined to host a very 
entertaining and informative assembly. Assemblies at 
our school are always a wonderful opportunity for the 
students to learn and practise public speaking and 
entertaining skills. 
There are two further opportunities this term to see 
more about what happens in the school. They are: 

 Parent Open Night, and, 

 Specialist Assembly. 
You are most welcome to join us at our next assembly 
on September, it will be hosted by Mrs Kaitani and will 
feature Japanese and Music items. 
This will be my final assembly at our school. 
 

UNDERCOVER AREA FLOORING 
The new undercover flooring is nearly completed and it 
looks fantastic. We will have lines painted on it as soon 
as we can. 
 

RUGBY 
Over the last four weeks we have really enjoyed 
having Touch Rugby lessons from Dan Simpson 
representing Rugby WA and Western Force. He 
worked with every class from Kindy through to Year 6 
and ensured that the students learnt about touch rugby 
and had a great time as well. Thank you Dan and 
Sporting Schools Funding for giving us this 
opportunity. I’d also like to thank Mrs Van Wyk for 
applying for the funding. 
 

WINTER CARNIVAL (REPEAT) 
Good luck to our students participating in the Winter 
Carnival on Friday August 31 at the Leschenault 
Leisure Centre. Permission Notes have gone home to 
selected students to represent our school. If you are 
available, I invite, and encourage you to come down to 
support them on the day. 
 

NAPLAN Online – School Readiness Testing (SRT) 
Our school will be transitioning to NAPLAN Online in 
2019.On 3~4 September (Week 8) 2018, all current 
Year 3 and 5 students will participate in a trail of the  

 
assessment platform by undertaking one/two online 
readiness tests. Each test will take about 45 minutes to 
complete. This trial, called the School Readiness Test 
(SRT) will enable us to assess our technical readiness 
to implement the new online assessments in 2019.  It 
will help us ensure that we have adequate internet 
connectivity.  
 

The readiness test has not been constructed to assess 
curriculum knowledge, but rather to provide students 
with an opportunity to experience the types of 
questions that will be included in the new online 
assessments. As such, reports will not be provided. 
If you have any questions about this trial, please speak 
to Mrs Jolliffe or Mrs Garton. 
 

SWIMMING LESSONS 
In-term swimming lessons for PP – Year 6 students 
will take place in Weeks 9 and 10 of this term. Cost will 
be approximately $55; you are welcome to start a 
payment plan. See the office if you would like to take 
up this opportunity. 
 
More information about swimming lessons will be 
provided to families in the near future. 

Ric Gates 
PRINCIPAL

 

COMING EVENTS 
 

August  

 27 Uniform Shop Open 8:30am – 9am 

 P&C Meeting 7pm 

 28 P&C Father’s Day Stall  

 29 P&C Father’s Day Stall (Recess Only) 

 30 School Open/Parent Night 6-7:15pm 

 P&C Wood Raffle Drawn tonight 

 31 Interschool Winter Carnival  

(Selected Students) 

September 

6 ANZ Student Banking 

7 Specialist Assembly 

 Uniform Shop Open 3pm – 3:30pm 

10~21 Swimming Lessons 
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BOOK WEEK DRESS UP DAY 
FRIDAY 17TH August 2018 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.pinimg.com/236x/38/ea/f3/38eaf3117f50690b5e5c91fe87f14fbd--cover-template-summary.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/334321972327739787/&docid=EoHvmSjSvN9oFM&tbnid=RYtmmaWhv0M48M:&vet=12ahUKEwioipaE5__cAhWS-mEKHd69A-c4yAEQMygdMB16BAgBECA..i&w=236&h=333&bih=612&biw=1184&q=book template&ved=2ahUKEwioipaE5__cAhWS-mEKHd69A-c4yAEQMygdMB16BAgBECA&iact=mrc&uact=8
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CLIFTON PARK P&C FATHER’S STALL 
 

 

The P&C are having a Father’s Day Stall 
 

Tuesday the 28th August from 

9:30am -12:30 pm 

and Wednesday 29th August  
at recess for anyone that missed out on Tuesday. 

Each class will be timetabled to visit the stall during 

the morning 

There are lots of gift and toys for Dad. 

Prices from $3.00 - $7.00 

The P&C look forward to seeing you there! 
 

 

The Uniform Shop will be open in Term 3 on the 

following dates: 
 

Monday 27TH August 8:30am – 9am 

Friday 7TH September 3pm – 3:30pm  

 

 

CLIFTON PARK P&C FATHER’S DAY STALL 
 

The P&C are looking for volunteers to assist 
with our Father’s Day stall on 

Tuesday 28th Aug from 9:30 to 12:30pm 
& 

Wednesday 29th Aug Recess 
from 10:30 to 11:30am 

There will be a sheet located at the P&C 
Board to place your name on, if you are able 

to help out. 
 

For more information, please contact  
Renia Clark on 0439 939 583 

 

Ordering Uniforms 
Monday – Friday: during school hours 

School Uniform Order Forms are available at the front office. 

Complete and place them in the uniform box in the front office 

and they will be processed as soon as possible. 
 

Reference: Please use first three letters of 

student SURNAME along 

with UNI = Uniform or DON = P&C Donation 

 
Uniform Shop going cashless! 

Only EFTPOS and Direct Deposit available  
 

Uniform Coordinators 
All enquiries to: -  

Kristy Hamilton 0438 215 016   or Sharman Lee 0411 174 866 
 
 
 

 

 

P&C WOOD - RAFFLE 
 

 

The P&C are having a Wood Raffle  
 

Raffle Tickets will be sent home with students  
on the 13th August 

 

Tickets $2.50 each or 5 for $10.00 
 

Extra tickets will be located at the P&C notice board 
 

Raffle will be drawn at the  
School Open/Parent Night Thursday 30 August 

 

Wood kindly donated by Simcoa 
 



  

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 


